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The Delaware Nutrient Management Commission

Minutes of the Planning Subcommittee Meeting Held November 13, 2007
In attendance:

	Committee Members Present
	Others Present

	D. Baker, Planning Chair
	R. Coleman

	T. Keen
	P. Diehl

	C. Larimore
	S. Hollenbeck

	C. Solberg
	J. Manchester

	
	B. Vanderwende

	Committee Members Absent
	C. West

	M. Adkins
	C. West, Sr.

	
	

	Ex-officios Present
	

	W. Rohrer, Jr.
	


This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law.

Call to Order/Welcome:
Chairman D. Baker called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and thanked everyone for attending.

Approval of Minutes:
Discussion and Action Items:

Review and Act on Scope and Strategic Goals of the Nutrient Management Program:
D. Baker provided a list of issues to the Subcommittee (a copy of which is attached to these minutes). He noted that implementation of the program is now complete, and that issues need to be examined, so that the Subcommittee and provide direction to move forward. There are issues/activities that may need to be addressed or discontinued. He suggested that the Committee try to fit each issue into a category (Administrative, Regulatory, Legislative, Discontinue) now, and prioritize issues afterward. Before beginning the process, T. Keen noted that he would be opposed to any type of legislation changes. All issues were sorted into level of priority as follows:
High Priority
· EPA Liaison (CAFO and other Relations) – EPA doesn’t seem to be satisfied with DNMC alternative to application setbacks. EPA should come to a Technology Subcommittee Meeting in an effort to hammer out existing differences. A small group should be named to meet with members of EPA.
· Aerial Photographs and Audits – results would be similar to those found with Google Earth. The DNMC would be a better “messenger” of problems than the EPA. Currently, the Program conducts approx. 25 audits annually; 12 are CAFOs, and 13 are complaint-driven. There are 8 field reviews conducted – windshield inspections seeking improper manure storage, etc. Other than complaints, there are public domain datasets that could be scoured to find possible violation (Civil Air Patrol, DelDOT).
Medium Priority
· Tax Ditches – Although the Conservation Districts already have programs in place that cover tax ditches, there are BMPs in place that address tax ditches. Ask McCoy of Green Branch to speak to Commission. More needs to be learned about lateral movement, and nutrients present within ditches. 
C. West suggested that Pete Martin of Delaware Wild Lands (302.934.8310) be contacted with regard to hydrology study in Sussex County. DNREC should have some water quality data from tax ditches as well.
· Production Area Runoff – Drainage issues are a hot topic with EPA. These issues have slowly been incorporated into areas of the Nutrient Management Program. Production areas are an integral part of the CAFO permit and farm audits. The Commission needs to proactively reach out to improve drainage of production areas. The Commission is awaiting the initial draft from the panel headed by Kathy Bunting-Howarth, dealing with stormwater control, zoning issues, offsets from tax ditches and small tweaks to the existing BMPs. Piles of manure in the production area that can be seen from the road are triggers for EPA inspections. 
· Alternative Use Proposals (Cover Crops, Pyrolysis, Energy) – Staff could talk with industry that utilizes activated carbon products. There will be no changes at this time to existing laws and regulations. 
Low Priority
· Air Emissions – this does not currently fall under the nutrient management umbrella, although it is likely that it will in the future.
· AFO and Manure Odor – 20% of Program complaints deal with odor, and have been liquid…beef or swine. All of agriculture deals with some sort of odor; timely incorporation helps. Odor shouldn’t trigger anything beyond what we already do. Real estate should be part of the solution. Buyers should be educated, and agricultural operations should be disclosed to potential buyers in the interest of fairness to both parties.
· Program Structure for Implementation – Payout structure could be changed to include soil tests, etc. A risk assessment program could be established. 
Public Comments:

NONE

Next Meeting

NONE

Adjournment

Chairman D. Baker adjourned meeting at 6:45 p.m.

Approved,

David Baker, Chair

Planning Subcommittee

BRR/psd
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